
NXT  Results  –  November  9,
2016: Just Like Last Time
NXT
Date:  November 9, 2016
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Corey Graves

We’re about a week and a half away from Takeover: Toronto and that means
we’re in the final drive to the big show. There’s a good chance we’re
going to see the semifinals of the Dusty Rhodes Tag Team Classic tonight
but on top of that we’ll be seeing the contract signing for the NXT Title
match between Shinsuke Nakamura and Samoa Joe. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

We go to the Performance Center to preview the two tournament matches
tonight.

Dusty Rhodes Tag Team Classic: DIY vs. Authors of Pain

From Los Angeles. Ciampa and Akum start things off with Tommaso being
thrown all over the place. Gargano comes in and gets the same treatment
as everything breaks down. DIY cleans house with strikes to the face and
a double clothesline as the Authors are knocked outside. A suicide dive
doesn’t work for Gargano so Ciampa tries one of his own, only to have the
Authors throw Johnny at Tommaso for a big crash as we take a break.

Back with Gargano in more trouble as Akum sends him head first into the
buckle, leaving Johnny looking like he’s on another planet. An over the
shoulder backbreaker makes things worse until Gargano grabs a DDT. The
hot tag brings in Ciampa to clean house a bit and a German suplex sends
Razar flying.

Razar is right back in though and gives Ciampa a Samoan drop while
hitting a fall away slam on Gargano at the same time. Those are two full
size men being thrown at the same time. THAT’S NOT NORMAL. DIY gets in
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their double strike but Ellering offers the distraction. It’s quite the
distraction too as the Revival is able to sneak out from underneath the
ring to lay out Gargano, leaving Ciampa to take the Last Chapter for the
pin at 13:25.

Rating: B-. NXT never lets me down. I was worried that they were going to
have one of these teams lose clean but since this is a promotion that
makes sense, there was Revival to keep things from getting too over the
top. The match was entertaining as well and it’s going to be DIY vs.
Revival somewhere down the line, which is all they need to do.

Tye Dillinger is ticked off and wants to take out Bobby Roode in Dusty’s
memory.

Dusty Rhodes Tag Team Classic Semifinals: TM61 vs. Sanity

From Los Angeles again. Sanity jumps Thorn and Miller from behind to
start and we take a break with TM61 in trouble before the opening bell.
Back with Miller nowhere in sight as Thorn takes a beating from both
monsters. Alexander does some weird dance before rubbing his forearm in
Thorn’s face. Miller finally gets on the apron, only to be knocked right
back to the floor. An errant uppercut takes out Wolfe though and the hot
tag brings Miller in to clean house. Everything breaks down and Eric
Young goes after Miller, only to have Thorn hit a quick dropkick into a
rollup on Wolfe to advance at 6:42.

Rating: C. TM61 still has some work to do but I’m starting to get into
them as a team. The problem is they’re having to compete with the Revival
and DIY, who have turned this into an art form and are replacing American
Alpha, who might have been even better. You could have penciled TM61 in
as soon as the Authors won and there’s nothing wrong with that.

William Regal makes DIY vs. Revival for the Tag Team Titles in a 2/3
falls match at Takeover. I love that one of NXT’s biggest gimmick matches
is to have more wrestling instead of some weapon or contraption.

Roode will prove that Dillinger is a perfect loser.

Ember Moon vs. Rachel Evers



That would be the former Rachel Ellering and I’m sure it’s no coincidence
that she was trained by Lance Storm (real name Lance Evers). Ember offers
a freaky smile to start and gets two off a rollup. Something like a nip
up into a hurricanrana puts Evers down again, only to have her duck a
springboard crossbody. We hit the chinlock for a bit before Ember pops up
and clotheslines the heck out of Rachel. The Eclipse wraps Evers up at
3:13.

Rating: D+. Just a step above a squash here as Ember is definitely being
groomed as the next challenger for Asuka, which is the best option NXT
has. She’s just weird enough to throw Asuka off her game and that Eclipse
is one of the best looking finishers I’ve seen in a long time. Good
performance here, as is almost always the case for Moon.

Regal brings out Shinsuke Nakamura and Samoa Joe for the contract
signing. The ring is full of security but Joe goes back to the entrance
and sets up his own table and chair on the stage. Joe doesn’t think Regal
is concerned with his safety so business will be conducted from up here.

Nakamura is some kind of rabid animal but Joe is the kind of man that can
come to that ring and have him stretchered out at any time. Joe orders
Regal to bring him the contract and the boss actually does so, allowing
Joe to sign. The disgusted Regal brings the contract back to Nakamura,
who beats up the security. One of the guards is powerbombed through the
table and the contract is signed to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. I’m getting a bit tired of the tournament as we’ve
done almost nothing but work on it for the last two weeks. NXT is usually
a lot better at spacing something like that out but next week is the go
home show, meaning we’re only going to get the big build to Toronto plus
a few matches. I certainly wasn’t bored here but I saw all four of these
teams last week, meaning this wasn’t the most interesting show in the
world.

Results

Authors of Pain b. DIY – Last Chapter to Ciampa

TM61 b. Sanity – Rollup to Wolfe



Ember Moon b. Rachel Evers – Eclipse

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s Complete 2014 Raw and Smackdown Reviews Part I at
Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01LY6766K#nav-subnav

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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